VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT#8

February 20, 2024
The Village Mills Emergency Services District#8 met February 20, 2024 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Liles.  Present were Comm. McDonald,  Comm. Wornick, Comm. Miller, WVFD Chief Odom and WVFD Member Barnhill.
There were no Public comments.
The minutes of the January 16, 2023 meeting were approved with one change. The motion  to approve was made by Comm. Miller and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The vote to accept was unanimous.

WVFD     Discussed various bills and how to pay them.  The Lucas 3 CPR Machine was demonstrated. 

Building   Floor in building will be sealed with epoxy. The Doors and cabinets are to be installed.  The Appliances (stored in station) will be installed after the projects are complete.  The bathrooms will then be completed. Presented a Bid from Payne's Custom Remodeling to complete the interior work. The total bid for the work was $17,183.23.00. A motion was made by Comm. McDonald to accept the bid as presented.. Comm. Miller seconded the motion.   The motion to accept the bid was unanimous.

Treasurer's report   Treasurer's report was read by Comm. Wornick.  The income for ESD#8 this year is estimated to be $36,301.82. A motion to accept was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Miller. Vote to accept was unanimous. Discussed acquiring a credit card for VMESD#8.

1) Continued discussion about Tax increase election, 

2) Discussed  Titles for engines and WVFD station transfer to VMESD$#8. Discussed current insurance coverage for building.

3) Briefly discussed the West Emergency Road project.  

  The March meeting was set for Tuesday, March 19, 2024

  A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. Wornick and seconded by Comm. Miller. The vote to adjourn was  

  unanimous.

